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Dear ADRC Colleague,

We wanted to take the opportunity to update the ADRC community on the status
of the new UDSv4 forms, our plans for language translations, and the options
that will be available for ADRCs to collect and share their UDS data.

UDSv4 Form Progress:

The Clinical Task Force (CTF) is continuing to integrate your feedback, resolve
issues, and make final updates to the new UDSv4 forms. We greatly appreciate
the significant amount of time and effort they have contributed towards finalizing
these forms.

e 70% of UDSv4 form content finalized
o The CTF is drafting an additional form with questions on disease-
modifying therapies.
o Form C2 (neuropsychological battery): An optional verbal list learning
test will be added (sites can choose between RAVLT and CERAD).

¢ RxNorm medication ontology will replace Multum (MMSL) for UDSv4.

UDSv4 Translations:

e The UDSv4 forms will be translated into Spanish and Chinese. NACC is
currently identifying ADRC partners to assist with these translations.

o 35 ADRC sites responded to NACC’s survey in January that assessed
additional translation needs.

REDCap and UDSv4:

We are modernizing our data infrastructure at NACC, and a key element of this
initiative is leveraging REDCap electronic data capture for UDSv4. We will not
be requiring Centers to use REDCap and the new UDSv4 forms will be available
in both paper and electronic (REDCap) format. However, for those who are
interested in using REDCap, we have taken the following steps to assist the
ADRCs.

e REDCap trainings: NACC is excited to welcome Laura McLeod, our new
Senior REDCap Administrator! Laura will assist NACC with its REDCap
initiatives.

e The New UDSv4 Electronic Data Capture Working Group launched
January 24th: This group will be focused on optimizing use of REDCap for



UDSv4 by evaluating requirements, collaborating on form development,
and on providing documentation and training.

e NACC is developing Best Practices and Standard Operating
Procedures (SOPs) for UDSv4 and REDCap.

e Support: We'll be providing support options for you to submit your

REDCap questions.
e Survey coming soon: Please look for our upcoming REDCap survey. We

want your feedback on how we can support your ADRC to make the
transition to REDCap a success!

We will continue to provide regular updates to the ADRCs on UDSv4 and other
important issues. If you have questions regarding UDSv4 or any of our initiatives,
please send us an email at info@naccdata.org.

Thank you,
The NACC Team

If you have any questions about UDSv4 or this email update, please don't hesitate

to contact us at inffo@naccdata.org.
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